
Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements) (Meetings and Access 
to Information) (England) Regulations 2012  
 
Notice under Regulation 10: Key Decision where less than 28 days’ 
public notice has been given. 
 
Pursuant to Regulation 10 of the Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements) 
(Meetings and Access to Information) (England) Regulations 2012 (‘the 
Regulations’), I hereby give Notice that:-  
 
The Executive intends to make a Key Decision on Thursday 15 
December 2022 regarding York 2032 - Strategy and Policy Framework. 
 

Purpose of Report:  
 
1. The country is experiencing significant change.  Now, more 

than ever, we need to work together across the city to 
consider how best to enhance our way of life, adapting to 
regional opportunities, learning and building on our response 
to the pandemic whilst mitigating the ongoing effects of 
Climate Change to achieve net zero carbon by 2030. 

2. The council has co-designed the 10 year plan with city 
partners which has been informed by the ambitions articulated 
in the 10 Year Strategies, together with the resident 
engagement process that informed them, both considered by 
Executive in November.   

3. The 10 year plan is part of the strategy and policy framework 
that Executive will be invited to consider before making 
recommendations to Council. 

Executive will be invited to adopt the 10 year Strategy and Policy 
Framework which is comprised of the 10 year plan, Climate Change 
Strategy 2022-2032, Economic Strategy 2022-2032 and Health and 
Wellbeing Strategy 2022-2032, making recommendations to Council to 
approve it for adoption on behalf of the city. The report will be tabled at 
Full Council on the 15 December 2022. 
 
It has not been possible to give 28 clear days’ notice of the intention to 
make this Key Decision.  The reason why compliance has not been 
possible in this instance is that the 10 year plan has been co-designed 
with partners and is now at the stage when it can now be shared with 
Executive prior to Full Council.  As part of the constitution, Council are 
required to take on board the recommendations of Executive when 
considering the 10 year Plan and therefore it will need to be first 
considered by Executive. Dates for Executive in December have only 
just been finalised, which has led to the 10 year Plan being considered 



in December.  February’s Council is Budget Council and then we are 
likely to be in the pre-election period. 
 
Contact:  Claire Foale, Assistant Director Policy and Strategy 
t. 01904 552057 e: claire.foale@york.gov.uk  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Dated: 18 November 2022 
Dawn Steel, Head of Civic and Democratic Services 
_________________________________________________________ 
 
As required by Regulation 10 of the Regulations, the Chair of the 
Customer and Corporate Services Scrutiny Management has been 
informed.  
 
Pursuant to Regulation 10 (3) this Copy of the Notice was made 
available at City of York Council for inspection by the public and 
published on the Council’s website on 18 November 2022. 
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